
Downey Fly Fishers
April 2009                                                                   Monthl y  Newsletter

At This Month’s Meeting

“The Fishingest Club Around”

Upcoming Event s

April 14th
General Meeting 7pm
Movie “Drif t”

April 17-19th
Kern River Outing

April 23rd
Board Meeting 7pm
Jim Buchanan’ s

April 25th
Annual Auction and          
Whit Elephant 
Fundraiser 10am

Deadline for the April
newsletter is Feb 25th

Members who have access to 
E-mail can send stories,

announcements or classified
ads to: Liz Rasmussen or 

Brain Matthews

You will experience fly fishing from steel heading in the
Pacific Northwest to fly fishing for trout in far off India and
practically everything in between.  We will be showing the
newly released DVD "Drift" on our digital projector and the

audio will be fed through our audio system.

Shot entirely on 16mm film and mastered in HD, this film
show cases passionate fly anglers seeking their coveted

fish in their own unique environments.  The high quality of
the production will stimulate the senses of anyone who has

a passion for fly fishing.    

We will be providing hot dogs, snacks, and refreshments
for this showing of "Drift".  Starting at six, we will have club

members tie some patterns that reflect many of the pat-
terns that can be used in the many varied locations 

depicted in the film.   

You can see a trailer at the Confluence Film's website:
http://www.confluencefilms.tv/

We have our annual fund raiser coming up on Saturday
April 25th starting at 10am.  Please try to attend and 

support the DFF.  The funds that we raise at this annual
event go to many of the various programs that we support

through- out the year.  
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C h a i r p e r s o n s
Trout in The Classroom........Randy Teeple &     

Richard Dekker    
Conservation & FFF Rep.....Carl Laski 
Education.........John Barnett & Bob Stuart     
Pot Lucks.........Brian Matthews
Membership......Brian Matthews
Outings.............Position open
Programs......... Zino Nakasuji & Ray Sugiyama    
Refreshments....Carl Laski       
Video Library.....Fred Roberts     
Newsletter ........Liz Rasmussen & Brian Matthews
Raffles...............Brian Matthews 
Website ............Jerry Phan & Tod Suttle
Publicity.............Brian Matthews & John Barnett
Fly bank.............Ron Sakoda       

C l u b  O f f i c e r s
President................Carl Laski  
V.President.............Position open
Secretary................Brian Matthews
Treasurer................Bob Stuart 
Past President........LIz Rasmussen     

Board of  Di rectors
Eric Rasmussen
Bill Shelly
Mike Jedlick
Terry Matsuura

Frank Russick
John Barnett
Jim Buchanan
“Doc” Phil Soloman

Help Wanted!
Submitted by Carl Laski

We are looking for volunteers for the following
positions:

· Newsletter Editor
· Refreshment Chairperson
· Raffle Chairperson
· Outing Chairperson

If you are interested, please call or speak with
any officer or board member.

CLUB OUTINGS
Submitted by Carl Laski

April 17-19 Kern River/Lake Isabella
May 15 - 17 Mammoth #1
June 19 - 21 SWCFFF Rush Creek Cleanup
July TBD
August TBD
September 17 Sea Jay - Channel Islands
October 9 - 11 Mammoth #2
November TBD
December TBD

If you are interested in organizing and/or 
leading an outing, please contact me at 
(714) 995-4219.  

Fly Tying Night s

We are doing Fly Tying Nights at Brian’s home
again.  It will be held INDOORS on Tuesday the
21st at 4729 Coldbrook Ave in Lakewood from
6PM to 9 PM. This is for those members or
friends that want to get together to fly tie, learn
about news patterns, get tips on techniques or
just visit and BS. Contact info is (562) 425-7936
or e-mail at bnmamdthegirls@earthlink.net.
Hope to see you all there!

Thanks, Brian

Thanks to You
By Carl Laski

I would like to thank Bill Steward, John Barnett,
Frank Russick, Bob Stuart, Bill Shelly, Terry
Matsuura, Eric & Liz Rasmussen, Phil "Doc"
Soloman, Jerry Ferrin and Brian Matthews who
worked the club's booth at the Fred Hall Show.
You should have seen "Doc" tying flies at the
show.  He was a non-stop fly tying machine!
We soon discovered that the fly tying really
helped to attract people's attention.  In addition,
I would like to thank Liz for making the fly fish-
ing themed tablecloths, Mike Jedlick for printing
the flyers and Brian Matthews for his assistance
with setting up the booth prior to the show.
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President’ s Message

As I write this article, I'm looking forward to the following weekend and the club's Surf Fishing
Tournament.  I would like to thank John Barnett for organizing this outing.  It will be interesting to
hear stories from this contest.  We are fortunate to have the surf and year round fishery so close to
home.

Be sure to mark your calendar for Saturday, April 25, 2009 (10:00 AM) as we will be holding our
Annual Auction & White Elephant Fundraiser.  I'm sure that there is stuff that you want, need and
never know you needed.  If you have any items that you would like to donate to the club, please
see Zino Nakasuji at the general meeting on April 14, 2009.  The item does not have to be fly fish-
ing related.  As the saying goes, "One man's junk is another man's treasure."  This auction provides
vital funds for our club to pay for guest speakers at our general meetings, meeting room, raffles,
website, fly tying and rod building classes, as well as donations to organizations such as the
Federation of Fly Fishers, Trout Unlimited and Cal Trout.

In June, we will be holding our annual Installation Potluck when we thank the officers, board mem-
bers and chairpersons who served the club the past year and welcome in the next group.  We need
new board members and chairpersons!

Carl

Downey Fly Fishers
Annual Auction & White Elephant Fundraiser

Saturday April 25th from 10am till it’s over!

Help support DFF and get GREAT deals on items including;
Apparel

Fly Rods (new & previously owned)
Reels, Lines, Leaders, & Tippets (ditto)

Outdoor Gear
Fly Tying Materials & Tools

and Flies!

!!!Pizza for Lunch!!!
Westminster Village Town Hall Clubhouse
5200 Blackpool Rd, Westminster 92683
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Beginning Fly T ying "Class of March/April 2009"
Submitted by Carl Laski

We were pleased to see several new faces at the beginning fly tying class this year.  Most of the
students signed up at the Fred Hall Show while two other students heard about the class at a gener-
al meeting and an ad in the newspaper.

I would like to thank John Barnett who has been conducting the fly tying classes for the past several
years.  Great job John!  And thanks to John Woodling, Frank Russick, Mike Jedlick, Ron Sakoda,
Phil "Doc" Soloman, Jerry Ferrin and Brian Matthews for assisting the students during the classes.

When John Barnett first started to teach the beginning fly tying class years ago, I remember Bill
Shelly and I rode together to the first class.  Bill brought the TV/VCR and the club's fly tying instruc-
tional video.  As you could imagine, the TV/VCR/video is an integral part of the class.  How could
you possibly teach the class without it?   While Bill and I were unloading the TV/VCR from his car, a
devious plan was hatched to leave the TV/VCR in the hallway just outside the classroom.  As Bill
and I intentionally took turns entering the classroom empty handed, John asked us, "Did you bring
the TV/VCR?"  Of course, with a straight face Bill and I both said, "No".  After we let John "stew" for
a few moments while he pondered how he was going to teach that night's class, I walked outside
the classroom and then reentered while towing the TV/VCR behind me.  I don't think that I can ade-
quately describe the look on John's face.  It was a combination of relief and slight anger.  I certainly
recall John informing me, "I'll get you and better watch your back!"  All three of us got a good laugh.
And like a true professional, John conducted the class in his usual calm and patient manner after his
nerves where rattled just moments before.



CONSERVATION PROJECT

The Southwest Council Federation of Fly Fishers (SWCFFF) will be holding their 3rd annual Rush
Creek Clean-Up on Saturday, June 20, 2009 from 7am to 12 noon.  This event is sponsored by the
Silver Lake Resort.  Meet at the Silver Lake boat ramp at 7am to sign-up.  Remember to bring a hat,
gloves, sunscreen, water bottle and waders.  Trash bags will be provided.  

A barbeque lunch will be
provided by the Silver
Lake Resort after the
clean-up.  SWCFFF will
also be installing monofil-
ament recycling tubes at
key areas.  Please con-
tact Carl Laski at
carl.laski@sbcglobal.net 
if you can attend since
the Silver Lake Resort
needs a head count to
plan for the BBQ lunch.
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SOUTHWEST COUNCIL FFF NEWS

CSPA Joins Karuk T ribe in Lawsuit Against Suction Dredge Mining
by Dan Bacher

The California Sportfishing Protection Alliance (CSPA) has joined in a lawsuit by the Karuk Tribe of
the Klamath River and a coalition of environmental and fishing groups against the California
Department of Fish and Game's use of General Fund money to support suction dredge mining. The
suit is asking for an injunction until a California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) review is complet-
ed and other mitigations take place. 

"An injunction halting mining at this time of the year would be fantastic," said Jerry Neuburger, CSPA
webmaster. "Most trout spawn in the spring. A halt to suction dredge mining would mean that redds
will not be buried with layers of silt, killing the eggs. The court needs to act and act NOW!" 

CSPA is a longstanding nonprofit organization working for the conservation of California's fisheries
and their aquatic habitat. Other organizations filing the second amended complaint against the DFG
include the Center for Biological Diversity, Friends of the River, Klamath Riverkeeper, Pacific Coast
Federation of Fishermen's Associations and Institute for Fisheries Resources. 

"Suction dredge mining has seriously degraded habitat and fisheries where it is conducted," said
Neuburger. "Although DFG is on record as acknowledging that suction dredge mining harms fish, it
does not have valid regulations controlling the activity. Despite the lack of necessary regulations,
DFG continues to issue approximately 3,000 permits each year."   The real issue is that DFG is fail-
ing to comply with its own regulations. Fish and Game Code 5653 allows the DFG to grant permits
for the use of any vacuum or suction dredge equipment only if their operation "will not be deleterious
to fish." 

For more information on the lawsuit and suction dredge mining, go to http://www.karuk.us and
http://www.calsport.org. 



This Month’ s Meeting

April 14th
Apollo Park Senior Center
12458 Rives Ave, Downey 
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DFF Support s;

www.downeyflyfishers.org

PO Box 516
Downey Ca 90241


